 


The ERRN project has recently gone through one of its most important phases. A transnational capacity-building Workshop was held in Brussels from the 26th until the 29th.  of March. Four representatives from all the Local Forums came to Brussels in order to participate in this event, they had the opportunity to meet some members of the European Parliament Intergroup on Urban Policy and Housing, as well as EC and CoR officials from relevant DGs and Committees, and EU organizations based in Brussels.

During this transnational exchange, they also had the opportunity to:

· understand better EU policy and key trends and issues.

· Hold a meeting with the EP Intergroup on Urban Policy and  Housing and establish a mechanism for regular contact

· Establish contact with relevant CoR Committees working on urban regeneration issues

· Express their concerns on urban issues at regional/local level

· Exchange and share experience with other LRF members

The main aim of the Workshop was for them to become motivated and empowered to work together in making the EU more connected to the local level. In this sense the Local Regeneration Forums held a debate where the Leipzig Charter Draft Document on Sustainable European Cities was analised and discussed by all of them. As a result they produced a series of proposals that complements the document that will be aproved by the Council of the EU in May 2007 in Leipzig. This proposals were presented to the President of the European Parliament Intergroup for Urban policy and Housing, Mr. Jean-Marie Beaupuy. 

The online platform has also been presented in this Workshop to the Local Forums as well as the European officials. It has been presented as the tool for the further exchange not only among Local Forums, but also between them and the EU level. There are several important elements to highlight about this platform: 

· It facilitates networking through the inclusion of profiles of all the members of the Local Forums: residents, techniciens and politiciens.

· There is a follow up section for the Media and Events happening at the local level and also at the EU level.

· There is a learning space where citizens can find relevant documents concerning urban regeneration issues.

· Last, but not least, the space for debate and consultation will become the tool for the further cooperation in the policy-making processes. The next objective would be to undertake a pilot consultation through the online platform. 

The ERRN project will come to an end in August 2007 and there are some expectations of continuing the work we have started with the Local Forums in order to establish a regular mechanism for consultation between the local and the European level.
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